From the President

Dear TMLG Members:

TMIC NEWS It is difficult to believe that the summer has flown by so quickly. We are ready to start a new year and TMLG has a busy and I hope interesting programme ahead.

Our Newsletter has a bright new face thanks to the success of last year's logo contest. Our congratulations to the winners: Verla Empey, 1st prize, Susan Murray, 2nd prize, and Joan Hunt, 3rd prize. Elizabeth Stacey, medical artist at the Toronto Western Hospital, designed the page layout to help us fit in all the necessary words and still show Verla's beautiful design to full advantage. Thank-you Elizabeth for your voluntary contribution.

The TMLG News will be issued approximately three weeks before our meetings. If you have any announcements or notes you feel would be of general interest to TMLG members please submit them to Susan Murray, TMLG Secretary. It would be nice to see this publication become not only a means of announcing association news but a forum for exchanging information of interest to all members.

The Union List Task Force is gearing up again after the summer and we hope that by the end of the year our elusive list will become a reality. A full report on its progress will be given at the first meeting. I want to take this opportunity on everyone's behalf to thank the members of the Task Force and the Union List Committee for the work they have done so far. Compiling a Union List is a monumental task and it is vital that we design the production of the list so that it can be easily and regularly updated with a minimum of cost.

Our first meeting is being held at the Forensic Science Centre where we will learn from librarian Eva Gulbinowicz just how the library supports the 'Quincy's' of Toronto. Robin Laperriere of the Overseas Book Centre will also attend the meeting to fill us in on the programmes they run to supply books and journals to third world countries. We all have space problems and from what I have learned so far the Overseas Book Centre will eagerly accept our weeded material. It should prove to be an interesting evening and I look forward to seeing everyone there.

Carol Morrison.



TENTATIVE SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS: 1982-83

The following is a tentative outline of the meetings to be held during the 1982-83 year. All meetings will commence at 7:00 p.m. unless you are notified otherwise.

Date	Location	Program
October 25/82	Forensic Sciences Centre, 25 Grosvenor St.	The Centre, the Library Canadian Overseas Book Centre
December 13/82	Staff House, Ontario Cancer Institute	Christmas Party
January 17/83	Women's College Hospital, Library	T.B.A.
March 14/83	Mississauga General Hospital, Library	Time Management
May 2/83	T.B.A.	Annual General Meeting and Dinner. Speaker T.B.A.

TMLG FALL MEETING

DATE: Monday, October 25/82

PLACE: Forensic Sciences Centre

6th floor Lecture Room 25 Grosvenor St. Toronto, Ontario

965-2561

TIME: 7:00 p.m.

Special Instructions:

You may have to check in with Security to gain entry to the building. Please proceed to the 6th floor Lecture Room.

Grosvenor St. is 2 blocks north of College St. just west of Yonge St. (between Queen's Park Crescent & Yonge St.)

Subway: College stop
Bus: Bay St. to Grosvenor St. stop
Parking: lot across from the Forensic Sciences Centre

PLEASE NOTE! R.S.V.P. by October 20/82 to Carol Morrison 926-4482 OR Susan Murray 978-2796

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

To maintain your membership and to receive future mailings, please bring \$5.00(correct change) to the October25/82 meeting(receipt will follow) OR forward a cheque payable to the Toronto Medical Libraries Group with the enclosed form to:

Miss M. Robins, TMLG Treasurer Medical Library, Women's College Hospital 76 Grenville St., Toronto, Ontario M5S 1B2

PLEASE NOTE: We would like all members to fill out the enclosed form(even if you are paying cash). All forms must be received no later than November 15/82 if you wish to be included in TMLG's 1982-83 Membership List(available in December).

EXECUTIVE AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS 1982-83



Executive Committee:

Carol Morrison, President Ontario Cancer Institute Library 500 Sherbourne St. Toronto, Ontario M4X 1K9 Tel: 926-4482

Elizabeth Uleryk, Pres.-Elect Health Sciences Library McMaster University 1200 Main St. West Hamilton, Ontario L8N 3Z5 Tel.: 1-525-9140 ext. 2327

Elizabeth Reid, Past-Pres. Health Sciences Library Toronto Western Hospital 399 Bathurst St. Toronto, Ontario M5T 2S8 Tel.: 369-5750 Susan Murray, Secretary Faculty of Dentistry Library University of Toronto 124 Edward St. Toronto, Ontario M5G 1B6 Tel.: 978-2796

Margaret Robins, Treasurer Women's College Hospital Library 76 Grenville St. Toronto, Ontario M5S 1B2 Tel.: 966-7468

Committees:

Union List Task Force Susan Murray, Chairperson

NEW TMLG MEMBER...WELCOME!

Ms. Marietta Forster-Haberer Baycrest Centre for Geriatric Care 3560 Bathurst St. Toronto, Ontario M6A 2E1 Tel: 789-5131

DISPLAY OF TERMINALS FOR ONLINE SEARCHING

sponsored by Special Libraries Association, Toronto Chapter, Online Users Group

Friday, November 19, 1982

1-5 p.m.

Faculty of Library and Information Science, U of T

\$2.00 Admission at the door

For further information, contact Sudi Sedani at 978-8619

Exhibitors: Apple, Radio Shack TRS 80, IBM 3101, Anderson-Jacobson

NEW PUBLICATIONS:

Going, Mona E. Hospital libraries and work with the disabled in the community. 3d ed. London: Library Association, 1982. £19.50

Microcomputers in libraries: how useful are they? Edited by Jane Beaumount and Donald Kruger. Ottawa: Canadian Library Association, 1982. \$12.00

Journals:

Medical Reference Services Quarterly. The Haworth Press, Inc., 28 E. 22 St., New York, N.Y. 10010. \$25.00 Individual/ \$40.00 Institutional

A new journal specifically designed for the practicing medical reference librarian.

If you come across any publications of interest to TMLG members, please send your suggestions to Susan Murray, TMLG Secretary.



SENTENCES WE HATED TO COME TO THE END OF

[From Psychiatric News, a publication of the American Psychiatric Association]

"In both these cases, the patient at best is limitedly capable of making that kind of intercommunicatively trustful and basically realistic alliance to the therapist—which is a sine qua non for the achievement of a therapeutic split between the self as observer, with a sense of objectivity and judgment in alliance with the therapist as therapist—and the self, subjectively in vital and possibly corrective recapitulation of past events and development through transference to the therapist as object—as if the therapist were an object out of the past, but experienced in the here and now," explained Valenstein.